**Approved** 

## Town of Randolph office of the selectmen

MINUTES OF MEETING – January 24, 2022

Members Present: Michele Cormier, Lauren Bradley, John Turner John Scarinza, Bill Arnold

Kevin Rousseau, Linda Dupont

The meeting began at 7:00 PM

Vouchers were reviewed and signed.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

\* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

## **DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS:**

Linda Dupont reviewed her conversation with Gorham Dispatch, State Police Dispatch and Sarah from Whitefield Animal Hospital, regarding the invoice received from a dog picked up and dropped off at the hospital. After speaking with the parties in question, there was no documentation stating the animal came from Randolph and Sarah from Whitefield Animal Hospital will be investigating more into the matter.

The board discussed the Town of Gorham's request to review the PILOT payment paid yearly on the Gorham Town Forest located in Randolph, the board will refer to David Woodward of Avitar Associates for further recommendations regarding going forward.

The Stipends Committee reviewed all stipends given to town volunteers; the committee recommends a 10 percent increase across the board with the exception of a few positions. Michele Cormier moved to except changes as recommended by the Stipend Review Committee. Lauren Bradley seconded. All Agreed.

The town received a request from an attorney representing the bank that financed the Bowman Inn, requesting a letter stating that the business was in compliance with the Land Use Ordinance. In discussion, the board agreed to send a letter to the new owners requesting clarification of use and number of units available for occupancy.

The board reviewed and approved an All-Veterans Tax Credit, signed the North Country Fire Mutual Aid and reviewed the appointment of Karen Bradley to the Library Trustees.

Bill Arnold requested placing the mowing contract for the town out for bid this year. Currently the mowers care for the Cemeteries, the Ravine House Pool Area, Town properties and Peeks

Park as per specs provided by Bill Arnold from wh	en he did the service.	The board asked I	3ill to
review the contract and the specs for any changes the	nat would be needed.		

The board reviewed the budget line by line to prepare for the upcoming Budget Hearing on February 8, 2022 at 6pm.

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm	
Randolph Board of Selectmen	
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman	John Turner, Selectmen
 Lauren Bradlev. Co-Chairman	Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen